
 

NEWS FROM THE BOARD No.16 
 
12th September 2017 

 

Upcoming Board elections - important news! 
 
 

The  upcoming elections will be for 4 board positions, not 3 as previously advised. 
 
It is with regret that we inform the members, that for personal reasons, Jim Caspers has 
tendered his resignation from the board one year into his two year term. His resignation, 
effective immediately, causes an extra vacancy. 
 
Reg Cunningham and Brad Semmler have both advised that they will not be re-nominating as 
their terms expire. Please see their advice below. 
 
Brad Semmler: 
 

My non nomination 

I will not be re-nominating for the board. At this time my priorities are, supporting 
family (due to the ailing health of my mum), and my ongoing business workload. I feel 
that I cannot give the Board role the time and effort required to be effective. 

I will however continue to work with the Board and Paul on the successful transition to 
a new Executive Officer. 

 
Reg Cunningham 
 

It is with sadness that I inform you that I have decided not to renominate for a position 
on the SARA board, my last official roll being the AGM. 
My reasons for this decision are my ongoing health problems, family issues and my 
ongoing commitment to the NRAA and Shooting Australia. 
As Chairman of SARA for over 4 years it has been an exciting and challenging time 
overseeing the transition from a Council to a Board, various projects and initiatives. 
I wish everyone that has assisted myself through this time, the future Board, and the 
Members of the South Australia Rifle Association all the success in the future. 
 
It has been an honour to serve you. 
 
Reg Cunningham, 
Chairman, 

 
 
 
 

 



 

As everyone can see, there is now an opening for at least three new faces on the Board. If you 
feel you have "what it takes" and a desire to help direct the Association, please consider 
nominating. Nominations close on the 22nd of September. 

 


